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ExpresslLanes

The following notice was mailed to affected property owners along the 395 project
corridor earlier this month.

If you received the letter and have additional questions, or otherwise have any
guestions about work in your community, even if project crews do not need to access
your property, please feel free to contact us:

Michelle Holland, VDOT
703-586-0487
michelle.holland@vdot.virginia.qgov

Mike McGurk, Transurban
571-421-5366
mmcgurk@transurban.com
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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
4975 Alliance Drive

CHARLES A. KILPATRICK, P.E. Fairfax, VA 22030
COMMISSIONER

March 15, 2017

Re: VDOT Project 0395-969-205, P-101, C-501
I-395 Express Lanes Project

Fairfax and Arlington Counties, City of Alexandria Virginia
UPC 108313

Dear Property Owner,

This letter of intent to enter your property is being sent to you pursuant to Section 33.2-1011 of
the Code of Virginia. The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) is in the early stages
of developing the captioned project and will soon be working in your neighborhood.

Please be advised that VDOT employees or consultants may need to enter your property to
perform some or all of the following investigative tasks: locate property lines and utilities; locate _
and review physical features and existing conditions; take photographs; talk to property owners;
verify property tax information; perform environmental resource surveys; investigate potential
environmental impacts; and conducts soil testing and sampling, including, but not limited to
shovel tests, soil samples and borings.

Should soil borings or shovel tests be required, every effort will be made to minimize the
disturbance to your property and reduce the time spent on your property. All holes will be
backfilled and every effort will be made to return the surface to the same condition it was before
our work began. If borings are required, approximately 30 days after completion of the borings,
the borehole locations will be inspected for settlement and necessary repairs will be made, if
required.

This investigative work does not indicate that improvements across your property are imminent
or that a decision on an improvement has been made. This work is simply for the purpose of
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gathering data for the decision making process. Please watch for notices of public meetings or
willingness to hold a meeting about this project. In the event that the transportation improvement
does affect your property, a VDOT representative will personally contact you.

VDOT anticipates that surveyors and engineers will be performing this work intermittently
between approximately March 25, 2017 and June 25, 2017. Should there be any need to further
access your property after this time, you will be contacted either in person or by mail. If you
require advance notice for access to your property, please contact the Project Manager listed

below prior to the dates provided above so we can make necessary adjustments to the field
schedule.

If you have any knowledge of cemeteries, easements, or homeowner installed utilities that are
not recorded in your Locality's public records or items of interest that may affect the
improvements in your area or have any questions, please contact VDOT’s Project Manager, Mr.
Paul Nishimoto at Paul.Nishimoto@ VDOT.Virginia.zov by phone 703-259-2362 or
HS.Warraich@VDOQOT.Virginia.gov by phone at 703-691-6740.

Sincerely,
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H.S. Charlie Warraich, P.E.
Program Manager



